

64 Adelaide Rd, Victor Harbor South Australia 5211

P 08 8552 8880 F 08 8552 8833 E admin@encounter.sa.edu.au encounter.sa.edu.au

ABN 87 346 799 642

20th April 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

I do hope you've had a peaceful and connected holiday break with your family. As well as taking last week as a 'breather', our family blessings have included daily bike rides, beach walks and achieving many backyard projects that had been waiting for many months. Although a camping trip on Yorke Peninsula had been our plan, there has been a definite silver lining for our family and I hope you can also share that sentiment.

As we turn our focus to Term 2, I'm sure you would all have noted the recent and somewhat varied State and Australian Government announcements regarding schools. I met with David Basham MP yesterday and have also been told the South Australian Government will make a school-related statement on Wednesday.

With that in mind, I will send you a detailed letter on Thursday once we have the most recent and relevant information so we can all plan for the beginning of Term 2 with certainty and confidence.

For your convenience, our Uniform Shop will be open on Thursday & Friday this week between the hours of 9am and 3pm by appointment only. Please email sharon.spooner@encounter.sa.edu.au to arrange a convenient time to purchase any necessary uniform items.

Sincerely

Kelvin Grivell



